
May 4, 2017 

Via Electronic Submission 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch, Secretary 
Federal Communications Commission 
445 12th St., SW, Room TW-A325 
Washington, DC 20554 

Re: ITC-T/C-20160623-00174 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

On June 23, 2016, i-wireless, LLC (“i-wireless”), its owners, Genie Global Inc. (“Genie”) 
and the Kroger Co. (“Kroger”), and Sprint Corp. (“Sprint”) jointly filed an application for 
consent to the transfer of control of international section 214 authorization ITC-214-20060724-
00363, held by i-wireless, from Genie and Kroger to Sprint, in anticipation of consummation of a 
joint venture between i-wireless and Sprint (through its Assurance Wireless affiliate) to provide 
Lifeline service.1  This application was granted by the Commission on July 15, 2016 (see Public 
Notice DA 16-827).  On April 24, 2017, i-wireless, Genie, Kroger, and Sprint signed an 
agreement terminating the joint venture formation agreement.  Therefore, pursuant to Section 
63.24(e)(4) of the Commission’s Rules (47 C.F.R. Section 63.24(e)(4)), the undersigned hereby 
notify the Commission of their decision not to consummate the above-referenced transfer of 
control. 

If you have any questions, please feel free to contact any of the undersigned.   

Sincerely, 

i-wireless, LLC 

/s/ John Willis 
________________________________ 
John Willis 
Chief Operating Officer 
1 Levee Way, Suite 3104 
Newport, KY   41071 
(513) 703-3093 

1 See File No. ITC-T/C-20160623-00174.



Genie Global, Inc. 

/s/ Paul McAleese
_______________________________ 
Paul McAleese 
1 Levee Way, Suite 3104 
Newport, KY   41071 
(513) 478-7529 

The Kroger Co. 

/s/ Michael Schlotman 
_______________________________ 
Michael Schlotman 
Executive Vice President and Chief Financial Officer 
1014 Vine Street 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202 
(513) 762-4000 

Sprint Corporation 

/s/ Charles W. McKee 
_______________________________   
Charles W. McKee 
Vice President, Federal and State Regulatory 
900 Seventh St. NW, Suite 700 
Washington, DC 20001 
(703) 433-3786 

cc: Adrienne McKeil, FCC 
David Krech, FCC 


